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Looking Ahead 
Mar. 

Staff Meeting (Early Dismissal 2:35pm)  14 
K-3 Skating (2:00pm)    15 

Grades 4-9 Ski Trip @ Alliance   15 
Report Cards (K-6)    18 

K-3 Skating (12:30pm)    19 

Gr. 4-6 Skating (12:30pm)   20 
Mini Dunkers Final Tournament   21 

Travel Club     21-30 
PD Day (no classes)    22 

Spring Break     25-31 
 

Ski Trip 
We are taking our Grade 4 to 9 students to Valley 

Ski Hill in Alliance on Friday! Buses will leave the 

school at 8:50am, and will arrive back around 

4:30pm. Please arrange for someone to pick them 

up at that time. All students should come prepared 

with waterproof ski pants and jacket, as well as mitts 

and toque. 

 

Principal’s Corner 
Now that the weather is cooperating, our students 

have been busy skating and we greatly appreciate 

that we have access to use our community 

buildings to enhance our physical education 

programming. 
Last week, teachers and some of our support staff 

were busy engaged in professional learning 

opportunities with convention and the EA 

conference.  We continue to add strategies to our 

tool kits.  On March 22, 2019, we have a staff 
collaboration day.  It's a great opportunity for our 

staff to talk about the children in our building and 

make sure we have the proper supports in place so 

students can be their best. 
  

On March 18, the elementary report cards will go 

home.  On April 15, the JH/SH report cards will be 

sent home. April 17 will be the night in which we 
will run our student led conferences / parent 

teacher interviews.    These will run from 4:00pm 

to 8:30pm.  

Students in ECS-Grade 6 will have the opportunity 

to showcase their learning to you.  Students will 
guide the conversation and demonstrate many 

things that they have invested time in this year.   I 

know you will be proud of your child in this 

process.  

Parents of students in Grades 7-12 will have the 

opportunity to meet with teachers to discuss the 
learning strengths and goals of your child.  It is 

encouraged that you bring your child with you to 

the interview to ensure clarity around next steps in 

learning. 
  

In the interim, our teachers are available through 

email to engage in any conversations around your 
child’s achievement.   

As always, if you have any questions, please do not 

hesitate to reach out.   

You can contact me at 780-374-3676 

or jbrandt@brsd.ab.ca 
 

Yours in Education, 
Jerrit Brandt 

 

 

Semester 2 Fees 
Invoices for second semester option fees for junior and 

senior high students have been emailed or sent home 
with students. Payments can be made by cash or cheque 

at the school office or by using our online payment 
system on the school website. For more information or 

to make payment arrangements please call Mrs. Robbins 

at the school. 
 

Next School Council Meeting 
Wednesday, April 10, at 7:00pm. 

Everyone Welcome! 

 

Basketball   Update 
 

Our Mini Dunkers will also be hosting the year end 

tournament on Thursday, March 21st. If your child 

plays, watch for more information to come home 

about volunteering for the concession. 
 

Our Senior High basketball season has officially 

come to a close. Thank you to our coaches, Mr. Dan 

Guhle, Mr. Tim Guhle, and Mr. Jason Albers for 

volunteering their time for our teams! 

 

Badminton season is beginning! 

Junior High tryouts will be today 

after school! 

 

 

Swimming Lessons 

Grade 1 to 4 students will be participating in 

swimming lessons at the Killam Agriplex in April 

and May. Permission forms will be sent home 

with each student. Students will be travelling 

by bus.  

Dates and Times are as follows: 
 

April 1st to 5th 

Grade 1 - 10:30am to 11:30am 
 

April 8th to 11th  

Grade 2/3 - 1:30pm to 2:45pm 
 

May 6th to 10th  

Grade 4 - 1:30pm to 2:30pm 

 

Travel Club Information 
Our International Travel Group is getting ready for 
take-off! Our third and fourth stops are in Krakow, 
Poland and Budapest, Hungary. In Krakow, we will 
be visiting Auschwitz, the infamous concentration 
camp from WWII. Then, we will finish our trip with a 
little lighter stop in Budapest. Did you know that 
Budapest is considered the “Paris of the East”? 
Here, we will be visiting Castle Hill and the Royal 
Palace. 
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Daysland School Council Meeting Minutes 
February 27, 2019 

I. Call to order 
Pauline Hudson called to order the regular meeting of the Daysland School Council at 7:00pm. 
II. In attendance: 
Jerrit Brandt Pauline Hudson  Alison Eshpeter  Shaunet Petiot  Teena Kasha 
Adrian Ketchmark Kirby Schmidt-Teigan Wendy Weiss  Candice Guhle 
III. Review of Agenda 
IV. Approval of minutes from last meeting 
Minutes from January 23, 2019 meeting circulated prior to meeting. Teena Kasha moved minutes adopted as 
circulated. Wendy Weiss seconded. All in favour. Motion carried. 
V. Correspondence – Letter from Mr. Brandt was received to thank School Council for all the wonderful 

Teacher Appreciation Week treats. 
VI. Reports 

a) Financial – Shaunet Petiot 
(i) Profit and Loss report through February 27 presented. Current balance is $14,332 including 

~ $6,500 in prepaid hot lunches. 
(ii) In follow-up to noted loss in milk program: One milk order didn’t arrive but it was paid for. 

Kerri Auburn-Bovencamp will follow up with milk delivery service. 
(iii) Hot lunch is on track to make donation to field trips, with some extra money. All hot lunch 

items are making money, especially Subway and hot dogs. 
Shaunet Petiot moved report as presented. Adrian Ketchmark seconded. All in favour. Motion 
carried. 

b) Principal (Jerrit Brandt) 
i. School Generated Funds (SGA) – Presented SGF as of February 27, 2019 
ii. BRSD Planning Day – Mr. Brandt, Kirby Schmidt-Teigan, and 2 SAVVY students attended. Mr. 

Brandt reported: Schools funded by population, decking trend. Flagstaff hit hardest in 
Division. Reports from each Department. There are grants for rural busing. School Council 
(parents) met with some Division Board members separately, as well. 

iii. Staffing Process for 2019-20 school year – On March 5, the Principal and Vice Principal will 
present case for next year’s staffing to Division, which includes projected numbers which are 
stable for Daysland. There will likely be a Grade 2/3 split again. Because of the many science 
courses available in high school, numbers in each class have been impacted. 

iv. Learning Commons – Working to build up Learning Commons (Library) and have newly 
acquired Lego and a large screen TV (for use for student presentations with Chrome Books). 
Looking for old electronics to disassemble. 

v. Staffing update – Mrs. Schlaut and Mrs. Thomas have worked with BRSD to ensure appropriate 
supports are in place for the Grade 2/3 class. As a result, Inclusive Education has provided 
additional supports in terms of personnel. A full time Educational Assistant (graduate from 
Red Deer College program), Hanna Snider, will start Monday, March 4. 

vi. Congratulations to current EAs who have now all completed EA program from RDC. 
vii. Report Cards – issued March 18 for Elementary and April 15 for Jr/Sr High. April 17 will be 

interviews, which are student-lead for elementary. 
c) Hot Lunch – Candice Guhle reports all is well. 
d) Teacher Appreciation Week – Adrian Ketchmark reports all went well with the week’s events. Cost 

likely around $250, same as last year. Could have used a couple more volunteers for supervision on 
the day sit-down meal was given to teachers. 

e) Room Reps: 
Kindergarten (submitted by Laura Zwack): From Mrs. Teigan - Man in Your Life Night, Grandparent Soup Day, & 
Mom’s Night were all well attended and well received. The students enjoyed having special guests step into their 
Kindergarten world. We’re excited to be going skating twice this upcoming month and have been busy gathering 
evidence of student learning for our upcoming report cards. 
Grade 1 (Wendy Weiss): From Ms. Mowat - LA: working on writing skills with a report about winter and create a 
PowerPoint document. Math: Addition to 12 and will start subtraction to 12 soon. Science: wrap up winter discussion 
and start “Building Things” unit. Students will be asked to build different structures based on fairy tales. Social: group 
projects on problem solving, tying into being a good citizen and taking part in our community. We celebrated 100 Day 
today (it was actually on Monday but we had to improvise because of the snow days). Some activities of the day included; 
making 100 Day hats, making fruit loop necklaces, writing about what we would do if we were 100 years old (I also took 
their picture with an aging app) and exploring 100 building materials such as popsicle sticks, snap cubes, pipe cleaners, 
and dominoes. The students really enjoyed their day!  The only other news to share is that we are going skating on 
Friday afternoon as well as on March 15, which they are very excited about! :) 
Grade 2/3 (Kirby Schmidt-Teigan): From Mrs. Schlaut - All is going well.  Students are building different types of 
bridges in Science and writing Narrative stories in Language Arts.  We will be going skating on March 1st and March 
15th.  We have been adding and subtracting 2- and 3-digit numbers and developing our mental math strategies.  We 
have been working hard but have been taking brain and breathing breaks throughout the day to help us feel relaxed 
and ready to learn.  We are also participating in a few different mental health programs which will help us learn and 
practice good sportsmanship and how to handle arguments with friends.  Lots of fun learning opportunities going on at 
school. Our new EA starts soon. 
Grade 4 (submitted by Janelle Hrdlicka): ELA - We are reading the novel Hana's Suitcase. Science - We have started 
the unit Wheels and Levers - students might be asked to bring in building supplies in the future (to build cars). 
Math - We will be telling time - students should practice reading analog clocks! 
Grade 5 (Adrian Ketchmark): The grade fives are ready for the cold to go!!! We have been learning about separating 
solids from solids in Science, and in Social Studies, Indigenous peoples and the Canadian timeline.  Language arts we 
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are reading the novel Hatchet, and Phys. Ed we are doing basketball to go along with the Mini Dunkers season.  Music 
we are learning to play the recorder.  We have a new student in our class too!!! We will be finishing basketball in March 
and are looking forward to the ski trip!! 
Grade 6 (submitted by Jeanni Hoermann): Ms. Pederson - This month, The Grade 6's have been finishing up their story 
writing unit with the focus on editing their word and to make better work choices for meaning. This is preparing for the 
PAT in May, with our next unit being writing a newspaper article. They have been working on the sky science unit, with 
the Grade 6's learning a lot about the moon phases and the planets in our solar system. That will be wrapping up soon, 
looking at different space technology. We will be starting our next unit of aerodynamics filled with fun experiments. The 
Grade 6's have also finished learning about direct democracy in Ancient Athens, which concluded with our Greek Day 
last week. It was filled with food, writing in Greek, dancing, and pottery designing. Next, we are learning about the 
Iroquois Confederacy and their matriarchal democracy. In Math we have been working on ratios and converting 
between fractions, ratios and percent. In art, the students are creating an agamograph, which is when there are 2 
different pictures you can see depending on the angle. 
Grade 7/8 (Candice Guhle): All is well. Girls basketball hosted Regionals on the weekend.   
Grade 9 (Teena Kasha): Mr. Johnson (Science) – We should be finishing up out unit on Environmental Chemistry very 
soon, within the next few weeks, and we will start Electricity right away. We have a unit exam coming up, most likely 
just before spring break. Because of the missed days this week, I posted 2 videos online for the students, to watch and 
take notes on. Mrs. Johnson (LA) – Google Classrooms have been used during no bus days. I would just remind students 
that when they are absent, they need to be sure they are getting, and completing their homework!  Mrs. Thomas (Social): 
Student teacher is working with students until the end of April. We also have several Grade 9s involved in dinner theatre. 
Grade 10 (submitted by Jeanni Hoermann):  Mr. Johnson: In Science 10, we are finishing up our first unit next week. 
They have a group project that they will be working on in class, and a report to complete.  I am trying a new approach 
because of the number of snow days we have had this year already, which is to post videos of the content online early 
for the students as homework, then go over it quickly in class. This hopefully will give students a better understanding 
of the material, and will help us complete the course on time. Mr. Brandt: I teach a handful of grade 10s in Math 20-3. 
We started with a focus on graphical representations using data from the students in our elementary. We have now 
moved into surface area, capacity and volume.  We will add a component of scaled drawings and work towards 
budgeting costs to build a structure. Miss. Johnson: Basketball is wrapping up and Badminton practices will be starting. 
More information to follow! Mrs. Zimmer: I don't have anything fancy to report except that they are generally doing 
very well in English class and those of us who are going on the trip to Europe at the end of the month are sure looking 
forward to it! Mrs. Vikse: I am the new Home Ec. teacher. I only teach the 10s Home Ec. so they are all working in groups 
to complete their models. They then cook 4 recipes. They are creating a recipe portfolio. I evaluate 2 of their recipes. 
And there is a test at the end of each module. Each module is worth 1 credit. 
Grade 11 (No rep) 
Grade 12 (Rep not present):  

VII. Old business 
a) BRSD Collaboration Day – addressed in principal’s report. 
b) School catchment areas - Alison prepared and circulated a draft letter to Division requesting 

reassessment of catchment areas for Daysland and Bawlf Schools since lower elementary grades are 
large in Bawlf and small in Daysland. Discussion occurred around information from BRSD 
Collaboration Day that Kirby attended: 

- Board passed a motion to review our structure, starting with a ward review 
- We’ve been in existence for 24 years and this type of review has never been done 
- It’s time to ask the question “is our structure still serving us well?” 
- Did you know we are a “regional division” not a “school division”? 
- A “regional division” is: a series of specific areas combined together to provide education services 

within a set border. Our school division was formed from the regions of Beaver County, Camrose 
County, Flagstaff County and the City of Camrose. As a “regional division” we are required to adhere to 
those regions. Even our legal name is Battle River Regional Division. We had to create an operating 
name (Battle River School Division) so people would even understand what our work is! 

- A “school division” is: an area in which provides education services, with greater flexibility for making 
their own decisions about how the service is structured. 

- In order to conduct a proper review and take any actions we might realize are necessary (or our 
communities might tell us are necessary) we need to become a “school division”. 

- Changing to a school division is a multi-step government process, which requires public consultation, 
so watch for surveys, meetings, etc. to start later this spring. 

- We will keep you updated as we know more definite details. We will likely have more to share at the 
spring meeting. And Diane may also contact you by email to invite your feedback. 
Plan: Feedback on the letter requested from those present and it will still be mailed to Division Office. 

VIII. New business 
a) Next Daysland School Council meeting date – Agreement that next meeting will be April 10, 2019 

since 4th Wednesday in March lands during Spring Break, which is halfway between February meeting 
and the regular scheduled day for May.  

b) Alberta School Councils’ Association (ASCA) Conference – April 26-28, 2019 at the Delta South in 
Edmonton. Five school council reps from BRSD may attend. Talk to Dianne Hutchinson at BRSD 
Division Office if interested. 

c) Council of School Councils – There will be a "mini council of school councils" meeting to talk about 
the resolutions that will be discussed at the conference. If you want to do that, please join us at Bawlf 
School at 6:30 p.m. on Wednesday, March 13.   

No regular meeting date set yet. Likely planned for May. 
IX. Adjournment 
Pauline Hudson adjourned the meeting at 8:10pm 
Next Meeting: Wednesday, April 10, 2019 at 7:00pm at Daysland School. 
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Community News & Events 

DAYSLAND PALACE THEATRE 
Movie Information Line: 374-3774 

www.daysarts.ca 
SHOWTIMES: ALL EVENING SHOWS 7:30 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

REEL ALTERNATIVE 
Monday, March 25 & Wednesday, March 27 

ON THE BASIS OF SEX 
Rated: PG 

 

March 29, 30 & 31 
AQUAMAN 
Rated: PG 

 

REEL ALTERNATIVE 
Monday, March 11 & Wednesday, March 13 

THE HATE U GIVE 
Rated: PG 

 

March 15, 16 & 17 
THE KID WHO WOULD BE KING 

Rated: PG 
 

March 22, 23 & 24 
THE UPSIDE 
Rated: PG 

 

http://www.daysarts.ca/

